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2022 Term 1 Week 8 
 2017 

 AIMING HIGHER 

COMING EVENTS 
29-31 March – NSW Futsal Championships 
29 March – Come-and-try Athletics 
30 March to 1 April – CHS Swimming Carnival 
31 March – Shoalhaven Professional Industry Day 
5 April – Opens Zone Volleyball Gala Day 
6-7 April – First Aid Course 
8 April – Harry Scouller Fun Run 
8 April – Last day of Term 1 
27 April – Students return for Term 2 
29 April – SHS Athletics Carnival 
2 May – Museum of Human Disease Excursion 
16-27 May – Dentist 
 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
Welcome to Week 8, 

I wish to begin this newsletter to express my sincere 

thanks for our communities ongoing support as we 

have once again had to navigate severe weather and 

COVID-19 disruptions this term. The support our 

families provide our school is pivotal as we maintain 

the continuity of our students’ educational journey 

and ensure they reach their academic and educational 

potential. As we leave the warmer weather behind, 

we may see an increase in both student and staff 

COVID infections. As a result of this we may have some 

classes under minimal supervision depending on the 

availability of casual staff to cover the required 

classes. At this stage of the term we, as a school, have 

been able to manage COVID related staff absences 

and will continue to do so to the best of our ability.  

Back to Term 1: Term 1 has been full of exciting 

activities and opportunities for our staff and students. 

Over the past few weeks, our students have been very 

busy in all sorts of extra curricula activities and 

representation of the school in many different 

activities. A few of these are mentioned below: 

Swimming Representation: Over the last few weeks, 

we sent our Zone swimming team to the Zone 

Carnival to compete against the five other local high 

schools. Our students participated to the best of 

their ability and were excellent ambassadors for our 

school. From this carnival numerous students were 

selected to attend the Regional Carnival in Dapto 

held very recently. Please see a detailed swimming 

carnival report later in the newsletter. 

As the term draws to close, we still have lots 

happening in the school community. Week 8 has 

seen our students participate in Harmony Day 

activities, Pi Day, Rugby League Gala Day and the 

Volleyball Zone Gala Day. On the last day of this 

term, 8 April, we will once again hold the annual 

Harry Scouller Fun Run at Nowra Showground. 

Students will attend school as normal and then 

catch buses to the showground from school at 

10:40am. We will return in time for the normal 

finish of the school day.  

Recently our Year 7 students completed the Best 

Start Assessments organised by our fantastic 

Learning and Support Team. I would like to 

congratulate all these students, especially our 7K 

and 7L students, whose results were way above the 

state average in Reading and Numeracy. These are 

fantastic results, and all students deserve to be 

congratulated. 

Due to ongoing COVID restrictions, we are unable to 

host our Annual Partners Morning Tea and SRC 

Induction during Term 1. We host this event to 
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thank our community partners who offer so much 

valuable support to the staff and students at 

Shoalhaven High School. A thank you to all these 

organisations, agencies and individuals who take time 

out of their busy schedules to support and assist our 

students make the most of their educational 

opportunities. We are excited that this event will 

proceed in Term 2. When all the details are finalised 

invitations will be sent and we look forward to 

meeting with our partners to say thank you as we 

induct our SRC. 

I would also like to extend an invitation to the wider 

school community to express an interest to join our 

Local School Reference Group (LSRG). This group 

provides an opportunity for our Aboriginal Community 

to share in our students’ educational journey. As part 

of the Connected Communities Strategy each school 

establishes their own LSRG which will meet twice a 

term. The make-up of our LSRG includes - AECG 

President (Chair), P&C Representative (Vice Chair), 2 

community members or elders and 2 parent 

representatives. We are having an establishment 

meeting next Thursday 31 March 2022. The time and 

venue will be published shortly on our Facebook page 

and school website. 

All the best for the remainder of the term and have a 

safe, relaxing and enjoyable Easter break. The school 

term concludes on Friday 8 April, which is the last day 

for students. All students return to school on 

Wednesday 27 April. 

 
 
Damian Rees 

Executive Principal 

Connected Communities 

Shoalhaven High School 

ATTENDANCE 
 

 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the 
Principal Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is 
expected from students. 
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YEAR 7 CAMP 
Monday 28 February, Year 7 ventured to Stanwell 
Tops Conference Centre for the annual Year 7 Camp. 
They spent three days braving the weather and 
leeches and participated in group games, survival 
activities, archery, high ropes courses, the leap of 
faith, and the famous GOLIATH. A fan favourite, 
Goliath is a giant swing that pulls you 28m in the air 
before you pull a release cord and drop through the 
sky. Students participated in activities that pushed 
them out of their comfort zones and allowed them to 
become a stronger and more collegial team. We ate 
lots of delicious food, participated in trivia and had a 
group movie night. We laughed, screamed and smiled 
our way through a really exciting three days. We are 
so impressed with the positive behaviour and attitude 
of Year 7. So much so, that Miss Aird is already starting 
to plan a Year 8 Camp. We want to thank all of the staff 
who attended and helped the camp to run 
successfully. Please take some time to have a look at 
some of the photos taken at the camp.   
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CELEBRATING INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY 
Although the weather disrupted our recognition and 
celebration of International Women’s Day on the 8 
March, as always, the library will be having a month 
long celebration. Students are encouraged to read 
about their favourite female character in fiction or to 
be inspired by women who have shaped our 
community, country, and world. 
 

 
 

 

PI DAY 
Thanks to all who participated in our annual Pi Day 
celebration. Husky bakery provided us with their 
usual delicious apple pies as well as some rhubarb 
brownies for our gluten-free participants. The 
students willing to recite 10 decimal places of Pi 
were able to claim an apple pie. I'm sure that one 
student consumed at least 7 pies by approaching 
different supervising staff! 
 
The winners of the T-shirts (for being able to 
remember the highest number of decimal places) 
were: 
Aiden S in Year 7, Saffron F in Year 10 and Shenae 
Boulton in Year 12. 
Saffron knew the most overall and so gets two Roxy 
Cinema tickets as well. 
Well done everybody!" 
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AU FOOD TECHNOLOGY 
The AU Food Technology classes have been cooking up 
sweet treats throughout Term One in the kitchen. 
Students are exploring the importance of food as a 
component of special occasions and its cultural 
significance. Students have engaged in the planning, 
preparation and presentation of various desserts to 
develop kitchen confidence and independence. 
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YEAR 7 ASPIRE VISUAL ARTS 
We would like to share some beautiful tonal studies 
by Year 7 Aspire Visual Arts. Students have been 
introduced to observational drawing and the use of 
tone to create form in their works. These are some 
object studies done over two lessons. 
What talented students we have!!! 
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YEAR 12 VISUAL ARTS 
Year 12 Visual Arts students travelled to Sydney to 
view Art Express 2022 at the Art Gallery of New South 
Wales. This exhibition consists of high achieving Body 
of Works from the 2021 HSC. The exceptional 
standard and creativity of all the works was 
outstanding; truly inspiring our students. 
We look forward to seeing the artworks produced by 
this years talented cohort!! 
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NAHLA 
NAHLA is a girls program. It is up and running again this 
year. It was introduced in 2020 by Mr Damian Reece, 
Executive Principal of Shoalhaven High School and Ms 
Jessie Forbes. It is run by Mrs Leanne Martin, teacher, 
Aunty Pat Lester, AEO and Aunty Nicole Timbs, AEO. 
NAHLA meaning successful woman. 
All girls at our school are welcome to join in our 
program. We are having so much fun getting to know 
everyone as well as doing activities. So, listen in roll 
call to find out when our next meeting is on. 
 
 

 
 
PERFECT PRESENCE PROGRAM 
The boys in the Perfect Presence Program had a great 
time fishing 
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HARMONY DAY 2022 
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TAS IN THE SPOTLIGHT 
2022 has kicked off with a bang with a lot of 
movement and project development happening. 
 
Our senior Industrial Technology Timber students 
have been busy working on their major project and 
folio with classroom teacher Mr Welsh. Students, like 
Nicholas R and Alexis C (pictured below) have been 
applying their skills to work with some difficult 
material and joints to highlight their abilities. 
 
 All projects are looking fantastic. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Similarly, Mr Foster’s Industrial Technology 
Multimedia class have been refining their digital 
design skills. These year 11 students have begun to 
use Adobe InDesign to produce an interactive 

magazine that will contain audio, video, anation 
and graphics all produced by the students.  
 
This will then lead into a photography unit. We 
can’t wait to see the amazing end results. 
  
 
 

 
 

 
Miss O’Neil has been cooking up a storm with her 
Hospitality class. The delish aromas coming out of 
the industry kitchen can be smelt even from 
outside. We are all keen to sample some of the 
plates that might be available from the student’s 
practical lessons. 
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SPORT 
Zone Netball 
On Friday 11March, 15 girls represented Shoalhaven High 

School at the zone netball tournament. All girls competed 

with enthusiasm and excellent sports-person-ship. 

Unfortunately, an injury to Issy H in the first 5 minutes of 

the first game left the senior girls without a sub. We had 

some close games by both the seniors and the under 15s 

team, with a draw against Ulladulla in the U15’s game 

proving to be the most exciting moment of the day. Well 

done to all girls involved and thank-you to Ms Wright-Smith 

who came along and umpired. A massive congratulations 

to Karnae S (U15’s) and Maddy H who were voted by their 

team as players’ player for the day.  
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SWIMMING REPORT 
Zone Swimming Report: 
After delays from the original date due to weather, 
finally on Tuesday the 1 March students 
represented Shoalhaven High School at the Zone 
Swimming Carnival. Students participated well with 
some outstanding results.  A massive 
congratulations to Bianca G who achieved 14 year 
old girls age champion. We also had some great 
swims from Charlotte G, William D and our 16s girls 
relay coming in 2nd consisting of Charlotte G, Bianca 
G, Emily M and Liana C. A great day for all involved.  
 
Regional Swimming Report: 
On Thursday 10 March, Shoalhaven High School had 
five students represent the school at the South 
Coast Swimming Carnival at Dapto. Despite the 
changes due to wet weather, it was a great day for 
all involved.  A special mention to Charlotte G and 
Bianca G who have both qualified for the Combined 
High School State Titles held in Sydney.  Well done 
to all involved.  
 
SOCCER REPORT 
On Thursday 17 March, the Shoalhaven High School 
Senior Girls’ Soccer team played against Vincentia 
High School. SHS won by 11-0, with goals scored by 
Isabelle H, Torah S and Maddison H. The game was 
played well, considering the hot and humid 
conditions. Congratulations to our captain, Hayley 
W, and the rest of the team. Thanks goes to Dean G 
and the other volunteers who helped with the 
game.  
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CAREERS 
WorkSmart Activities and Courses 
Career Advisors will provide opportunities for 
students to complete courses, attend workshops, 
participate in experiences outside school, in school 
and online.  
Updates will be in Shoalhaven High School 
newsletters, Facebook page and directly to student’s 
email. Students are encouraged to check their school 
(or work) email and participate in opportunities that 
interest them.  
Online learning opportunities include developing 
gaming programs, understanding coding, art, writing 
and exploring many careers. Check them out. 
 
Professional Careers at Shoalhaven Professional 
Snapshot Day 
Thursday 31 March 
Year 10 students can select and experience careers in 
local professional businesses. The day is organized by 
the Shoalhaven Professional Businesses and 
Shoalhaven City Council.  
• Law and Human Resources 
• Surveying, Town Planning  
• Engineering, Valuing and Accounting 
• Defence Support Industries 
 
Workers, Health & Safety (WHS) Construction 
Induction Course 
Thursday 19 May and another course in Term 4. 
This “white card” course is compulsory for students 
doing work or work experience on a construction site.  
Cost $80  ($100 - $20 subsidy from school)   Register in 
Careers Hub 
 
First Aid 
Wednesday and Thursday 6 and 7 April (last week 
Term 1) 
Cost $65 ($85 - 20 subsidy from school)   
Register in Careers Hub   
 
Year 10 TAFE Construction 
Statement of Attainment Cert 1 Construction course  
Two days per week in Term 4 
Expressions of interest close 10 March  
Note: Some students have already applied. 
 
Careers In Sign Language Workshop       
Wednesday 4 May 

The AUSLAN interpreting is signing for people with 
hearing impairment 
This industry is currently facing a skills shortage. 
1/2 day workshop for students interested in 
developing a skill for signing and possibly a career as 
an interpreter. This is open to students from Years 7 
to 12 
During the workshop students will gain an overview 
of the official sign language for Australia – AUSLAN, 
the Interpreting industry, Deaf community, the 
career opportunities available for qualified 
interpreters and will also learn some basic signing 
skills as well as opportunity to meet and speak with 
other industry partners working in the Deaf 
community. 
Please register an expression of interest in Career 
Hub 
 
 
University of Wollongong Discovery Day for Year 12 
Wednesday 8 June 2022 
Year 12 students explored courses and university 
life at UOW Wollongong Campus. Students select 
four workshops in a variety of faculty areas and now 
have a better understanding of courses and life and 
procedures in the world of university. 
UOW Open Day for students and parent/carers 
Saturday 6 August 
UOW “Future Me” Program 
Year 12 applications are open and close 9 March 
The Year 12 Future Me is designed to provide Year 
12 students with the support to get the most out of 
their HSC year in weekly sessions in Terms 2 and 3 
• More than 20 hours of free Year 12 and 
beyond skills development under the guidance of 
our In2Uni mentors who have achieved a Band 5 or 
higher in one or more HSC subjects. 
• Students who successfully complete the 
Year 12 Future Me program will be supported 
through the Early Admissions process and will be 
guaranteed an offer at the University of Wollongong 
or UOW College Australia. Participation in the Year 
12 Future Me program will be taken into 
consideration when UOW and UOWC assesses 
course applications. 
• Face-to-face and online subject resources to 
assist with the HSC. 
• Assistance completing your post school 
admissions and UAC online applications. 



 

Respect, Responsibility, Safety & Participation                                                                                                            

• Mentoring to explore post-high school options, 
including higher education and pathways options 
based on your Year 12 academic performance. 
There is no cost to students from Shoalhaven High 
School. 
Face to face sessions at Shoalhaven UOW Campus on 
Tuesday or Wednesday after school. 
Links for more information and application 
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-
pathways/year-12/year-12-upp/ 
UOW HSC Super Study Week 
July school holiday program.  Link for info and 
registration 
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-
pathways/year-12/year-12-super-study-week/ 
UOW Learning Labs 
Years 1 - 10 
For students from Years 1 to 10 in July and October 
school holidays 
Learning Labs is an academic and creative arts 
enrichment program for high-achieving students from 
Year 1 to Year 10. Learning Labs offers one- or two-day 
workshops during the school holidays that cover 
numerous interest areas. 
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-
pathways/learning-labs/ 
 
 
Work Experience   
Year 10 - Term 3 Week (5 to 9 Sept) 
Year 9 - Term 4 Week 8 (28 Nov to 2 Dec) 
Note: more specific work experience applications are 
required for  
• Shoalhaven City Council  
https://www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/Council/Career
s/Work-Experience 
• Australian Defence Force 
https://www.defence.gov.au/WorkExperience 
• Taronga Zoo (applications close 28 Feb) 
 
Year 10 also have opportunity to explore careers to 
assist in subject selection for senior school 
Year 10 will finalise their subject selections for senior 
school in early Term 3. 
 
 Apprenticeships, Traineeships and Jobs 
Many full time, part time and casual positions are 
currently available in the Shoalhaven. 
To find them 

• Register and check daily with ADZUNA and 
SEEK apps  
• Facebook – Shoalhaven Jobs 
• South Coast Register 
• Shop windows and promotions 
• Business websites such as Coles, 
Woolworths, KFC, McDonalds 
 Warning - Check who you are forwarding your 
resume to online. 
- Does it include your personal details? 
 

 
 
Apprenticeships and Traineeships    
 
•Digital Service Rep Nowra Indigenous Identified 
Role - Nowra Service NSW - HVTC website 
•Shoalhaven Water Operations traineeship - HVTC 
website 
•Shoalhaven Waste Operations traineeship - HVTC 
website 
•Shoalhaven City Council Customer Service 
traineeship   - HVTC website 
•Chef Apprenticeship – Hunt and Gather - Nowra 
•Nowra Mobile Windscreen traineeship 
•Carpentry apprenticeship – Andrew Mellier 
•Metal roofing apprenticeship - Andrew Kellett 
•Plumbing apprenticeship - Activ Plumbing 
Solutions 
 
Employment 
- full time and casual 
•Aquatique  -Retail assistant -  SEEK website 
•Truck washer and general hand – Hitchcock -
Bomaderry   - Seek website 

https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-upp/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-upp/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-super-study-week/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/year-12/year-12-super-study-week/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/learning-labs/
https://www.uow.edu.au/engage/outreach-pathways/learning-labs/
https://www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/Council/Careers/Work-Experience
https://www.shoalhaven.nsw.gov.au/Council/Careers/Work-Experience
https://www.defence.gov.au/WorkExperience
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•Food Process Workers – South Nowra – apply TLH 
Recruitment 
•Mathers Shoe Nowra 
•Spendless Shoes – Nowra 
•Sportspower Nowra 
•Burra Bistro – Wait staff, Kitchen hand, cook 
•The Deli – junior kitchen hand 
•Elephant Thai  - Nowra 
•Portland Café – Huskisson 
•Rob Packer Ponds and Dam Care (3 days per week) 
•Dominos  -  Nowra and Bomaderry 
•Red Rooster - Bomaderry 
•McDonalds  - Nowra, South Nowra, Bomaderry 
•Hungry Jacks 

•Coles 
 
 

SHOALHAVEN CITY COUNCIL YOUTH ADVISORY 

COMMITTEE 

Aims of SCC Youth Advisory committee 

To provide the mechanism for youth to make 

representations to organisations and various 

spheres of Government requesting appropriate 

action to improve the facilities and services available 

to young people. 

To give young people experience in Local 

Government and community affairs.  

To create greater awareness and appreciation within 

the general community of the needs and talents of 

young people. 

To provide a mechanism for young people to 

address youth issues themselves. 

Congratulations to our student representatives who 

applied to be part of this committee. 

Evie F, Maddison H, Jorja H, Dylan H, Emily McN, 

William D-L, Annalyse C, Lucas S. 

 
 

2022 NATIONAL ADOLESCENT VACCINATION 

PROGRAM 

Year 7 students (boys and girls) have the 

opportunity to participate in a free vaccination 

program at school and conducted by NSW Public 

Health Unit over 2 visits.  

- Visit 2   8 November 2022 

Permission notes and information have been 

distributed to students, 

Notes to be returned as soon as possible either 

signed or with a note regarding alternative 

vaccination. 

Year 8 catch up vaccination for students who did 

not receive the second vaccinations in 2021 

 - Thursday 24 March 2022 

Year 9 catch up vaccinations for students who did 

not receive the second vaccinations in 2021 

 - Tuesday 28 June 2022 

Year 10 students can receive the free 

Meningococcal vaccination as part of the National 

program this year.  

 - Tuesday 28th June 2022 

Notes and information will be distributed this 

term. 

Further information available from Mrs Rosskelly 

(Careers Hub) or Lisa Horgan (Student Support 

officer) 
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NEW BLUE SMILEY BOXES 
Remember to keep popping your smileys in your 
house box to get that end of term reward!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
PHONES OFF AND AWAY 
Shoalhaven High School has updated its rules for 
student use of mobile phones. Students have been 
given several weeks of advance notice by the Principal 
Mr Rees and staff, so compliance is expected from 
students. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOMEWORK CENTRE 
 

 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB 
Breakfast Club is on Tuesdays and Fridays. It is held 
at the Uniform Shop. Come and say hi and grab a 
cheese toast and chocolate milk. 
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BRING YOUR OWN TECHNOLOGY (BYOT) 
Please have a read of the BYOT Policy/Guidelines on 
our website (Under Our school then BYOT) or click on 
the link below, for the expectations on how 
technology and mobile phones are used at our 
school, and the consequences for misuse of the 
technology. 
 
BYOT Policy 
 

 

UNIFORM POLICY 
The Shoalhaven High School Uniform Policy is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
2020 Uniform Policy 

 
ANTI-BULLYING PLAN 
The Shoalhaven High School Anti-bullying Plan is 
found on our School website under ‘Our School’ or 
click on the link 
 
Anti-bullying Plan 

 
STUDENT TIMETABLES 
Students now have access to view their timetable 
for 2021 online via the Student/Parent Sentral 
Portal. 
To access, please visit 
 https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/  
then log in with your DoE username and 
password. 

 
 

https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/rules-and-policies/byot.html
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/documents/Uniform-Policy-2020.pdf
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/localcontent/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhaven-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/s/shoalhaven-h/localcontent/antibullyingplan.pdf
https://shoalhavenhs.sentral.com.au/portal/
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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Shoalhaven High School will, as a service to parents, advertise community news 

which may be of interest.  SHS does not necessarily endorse or sponsor the events 
and accepts no responsibility to the management or organisation. 


